David L. & Maureen Green

(b) (5)

Mel Bolling c/o Jay Pence Teton Basin District Ranger P O Box 777 Driggs, ID 83422



September 27, 2020

Dear Mr. Bolling; We are writing to oppose the expansion of Grand Targhee!

Dave has lived in Alta since 1954 and I have lived here since 1975. We love this small quiet community and the beauties around us. We have seen many changes. There has been a huge increase in the traffic year round. Teton Canyon holds many memories for our family. Dave remembers the herds of deer on the South side slopes where the current ski hill road goes up. He remembers over a hundred deer on that hillside. But all that is gone now. This expansion will destroy the deer and big horn sheep winter game range on the South facing hills. When and where does it stop?

We are very concerned about our water source, the Alta Community pipeline. We currently enjoy the best water anywhere and we want it to remain that way. Now you want to build and have a sewer system right above us, Peaked draining into the head of Mill Creek which supplies our culinary water system.

The Forest Service ground is supposed to belong to the public not the Forest Service changing the rules to accommodate the private enterprise.

Please don't destroy our public lands, wildlife, water, and our way of life.

Thank you for your reconsideration,

David L. Green Maureen Green